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Devers thanks police at breakfast  

The  
Monday 

Memo  

On Friday, April 6, 2018 Devers hosted our student of the 
month breakfast. While we have our student of the month 
every month, this one was special as we felt the need to 
honor our heroesñthey serve us every day and we do not 
think much about their service. But when and if a tragedy 
happens, we are all alerted of the dangers that can occur.  
We are grateful to all of our firefighters each and every day, 
and that is why we made this Student of the Month also con-
nected to Heroes. We had a special dress down day earlier 
in the week and we were able to present a check for $560 
dollars to the fire department. Metro Diner catered this 
special breakfast. Everyone left with full bellies and even fuller 

hearts! 
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Congrats to the musical crew at WP!  

My kindergarteners learned about hab-
itats during ELA. To cap off our les-
sons, we built animal habitats out of 
everyday materials. Below is a horse 
barn made from toilet paper tubes and 
popsicle sticks. Another student built a 
zoo enclosure for an elephant that 

included a tree.  

Before we left for break, we built tow-
ers using 10 toothpicks and jellybeans. 
I showed students how to build a solid 
base and left the rest up to them. Hav-
ing a limited number of supplies 
proved to be a challenge, but students 
found clever ways to complete their 

builds.  

- Jennifer Raps, Hannah Penn 

Habitat learning in HP ELA class  

Congratulations to the perform-
ers and the crew of òOnce Upon 

This Island.ó  

They dazzled the crowd at three 
shows last weekend at the Appell 

Center for the Performing Arts.  

Thanks to Officer Britney 
Brooks for sharing her photos of 

the performance.   
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Environmental class competes with 3D models  

The 9th Grade Academy Environmental Science class focused most 
of the 3rd marking period on Ecology where students were ex-
pected to complete three major requirements. First students were 
to research a biome of their choice and give a Meteorological Re-
port to the class on the weather and environment conditions of 
their biome. Secondly, students were to give an overall Power-
Point presentation on their biome that included invasive species 
found in the area, the impact of humans on the biome, endangered 
species in the area and scientific discoveries (if any) on their bi-
ome. Lastly, students were expected to build a 3D model of their 
biome. Parents were invited to come into the classrooms to assist 
their student with the 3D models and to judge (on parent teacher 
conference night) on their favorite 3D models. The winners of our 

overall Biomeõs Project were:  

First Place: (Group)-Ashanti Moore, Arian Woodard, and Celimar 

Torres-Ayala.  

Second Place: (Group)- Jaquan Orr, Angeleigh Rivera, Luis Lozado, 

Miraima Toro and Gema Hernandez  

Third Place was Imurie Martin. 

Save the date!  
 

6th and 7th grade students from 
Edgar Fahs Smith STEAM Academy 
received a grant for submitting a 

proposal to the National Park Trust 
to improve Farquhar Park and Ki-

wanis Lake.  
The cleanup will be May 18 

9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
 

We need volunteers! Teachers and 
staff are welcome to sign up to 

help.  
Email Gloria Swanson to volunteer: 

gxs254@psu.edu 


